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December 18, 2014 
 
 
 
Michael A. Mohler 
Managing Director 
Newport Banning Ranch 
1300 Quail Street, Suite 100 
Newport Beach, CA 92660 
 
Re: California Coastal Commission Notice of Incomplete Application  
 
Dear Mr. Mohler: 
 
In response to your request, this letter is to confirm the Newport Banning Land Trust’s 
willingness to accept a transfer of dedication of preserve areas to be identified as part of 
the Newport Banning Ranch, LLC project.   
 
For background, we formed the Newport Banning Land Trust on June 13, 2012 as a 
non-profit public benefit corporation formed to engage in charitable activities for the 
benefit of the general public.  Activities include:  (1) preservation, protection, 
maintenance and enhancement of environmentally sensitive land and areas for 
education, environmental, ecological, recreational, historical, scenic and open space 
uses and including the receipt, administration and maintenance of one or more 
conservation easements; and (2) the development, organization and enhancement of 
educational activities and programs to benefit schools and other educational 
institutions.     
 
The board adopted the following Mission Statement on November 1, 2012;  “Through its 
anticipated stewardship of approximately 235 acres of open space within Newport 
Banning Ranch, the Newport Banning Land Trust will work to preserve and enhance 
the natural values of the land.  Our goals are to ensure its open space is enjoyed by 
future generations, to create a nature reserve, and to provide public access and 
outdoor recreation connectivity.“ 
 
On July 9, 2013, the Newport Banning Land Trust entered into a Memorandum of 
Understanding with Newport Banning Ranch, LLC, which affirms the parties' intent to 
convey conservation interests in the preserve areas to the Newport Banning Land Trust, 
and outlines the criteria under which the parties will agree to accomplish the transfer, 
including funding responsibilities.  
 
We look forward to continue working with you to achieve the vision of protecting these 
important native habitats  while providing the public an opportunity to enjoy and learn 



about natural Orange County, and helping to bring to life a significant portion of the 
long-envisioned Orange Coast River Park.   
 
Please let me know if you require further information in regards to this matter.   
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Robyn Vettraino 
Executive Director 
Newport Banning Land Trust 
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